Ski for Light, Inc.

Board of Directors Mid-year Teleconference Meeting
Thursday, October 15, 2015

Minutes

President, Scott McCall, welcomed everyone and called the meeting to order at 9:02 P.M. Eastern Daylight Time.

Secretary, Judy Dixon called the roll. Executive Committee members present: Scott McCall, Julie Coppens, Judy Dixon, Brenda Seeger, Cara Barnes, Robert Civiak, and Marion Elmquist. Directors present: Renee Abernathy, Heather Berg, Krista Erickson, David Fisk, Nicole Haley, Robert Hartt, Ken Leghorn, Tim mcCorcle, Lawrence Povinelli, Larry Showalter, Peter Slatin, and David Sweeny. Not present: Wendy David, Eivind Heiberg, Leslie Maclin, Bonnie O'Day, Laura Oftedahl, and Holly Schmaling.

Approval of minutes. Peter Slatin moved and Larry Povinelli seconded the approval of the minutes of the annual Board meeting as distributed. The motion passed unanimously.

Actions since last meeting. Judy Dixon, Secretary reported as follows:

Two motions have been made and voted on by e-mail since the
Board’s last meeting.

On May 19, 2015, Ken Leghorn moved and Leslie Maclin seconded the following motion:

To shorten the 2016 event one day by holding the race/rally on Friday and departing Shanty Creek on Saturday. 
 
The motion passed with 14 in favor and 11 opposed. 

On June 26, 2015, Larry Showalter made and Nicole Haley seconded the following motion:

1. The attached Investment Policy Statement be approved as the governing document regarding how the assets in the SFL Endowment Fund are to be managed and invested; 
2. BTC Capital Management of Des Moines, Iowa be appointed as Investment Manager for the funds in the SFL Endowment Fund, and; 
3. Bankers Trust Company of Des Moines, Iowa be appointed as Custodian of the funds in the SFL Endowment Fund.” 

The motion passed unanimously.

Treasurers report. Brenda Seeger reported that the current balance in the checking account is $37,795.90. The current balance in Wells Fargo savings is $29,698.81. The Banker’s Trust cash account currently has a balance of $4,400.24. The endowment fund started at $375,975.32 and ended at $362,035.14 down by $13,940.18. Brenda has received a few event payments but not much so far. Brenda expects to have the quarterly report out by the end of next week.

Budget and Finance Report. Larry Showalter reported that the transfer to the new fund-management company is complete. This past year, income was up quite a bit but expenses were up even more because of unforeseen situations that occurred at the 2015 event. So our net assets declined by $18,000 and we ended the year with an operating reserve of $67,000. Fundraising income was $85,000 plus we received in-kind donations that reduced the cost of the Ridderren team by $6,500. We received $36,000 from foundations. We’ve received two grants so far this year totaling $8,500.

2016 Event. Judy Dixon, event co-chair reported on the 2016 event plans. Doug Boose, the other event co-chair is responsible for things related to skiing and Judy is responsible for off-snow activities.

Judy reported that a planning meeting was held at Shanty Creek Resort the weekend of September 26. The facility and staff are as terrific as we remember them from the 2013 event. We will be skiing at a different venue this year with somewhat more suitable terrain.

The major problem at the moment is a fairly low number of applicants, particularly guides. A lengthy discussion ensued around various strategies for recruiting guides. A number of additional efforts will be pursued.

Board Development and Elections. Renee Abernathy reported that she and her committee are seeking persons interested in running for the Board. There will be at least four vacant positions.

Nominating Committee. Scott reported that the Executive Committee has asked Larry Showalter to chair the Nominating Committee. Members are Bonnie O’Day, Leslie Maclin, Tim McCorcle, and Bob Civiak. Larry outlined the process for electing officers and referred people to the bylaws for more information.

2016 Ridderren Team. Scott reported that the Executive Committee is recommending to the Board that SFL send a team of four persons to the Ridderren. It was moved by Bob Hartt and seconded by Larry Showalter that SFL send a team of four persons to the Ridderren. The motion passed unanimously.

Policy Manual. Scott McCall asked Board members to review Larry Showalter’s report to the Board on policies. Scott has appointed a policy manual committee that consists of Larry Showalter, chair. Members are Ken Leghorn, Marion Elmquist, Judy Dixon, and Bonnie O’Day.

Guide Trainers. Dave Fisk asked for guidance on how to determine how many guide trainers will be needed and how the process will be managed since invitations have already been issued. It was agreed that Scott and the event chairs will determine the best strategy for this.

[bookmark: _GoBack]The meeting was adjourned at 10:05 P.M. Eastern Daylight time.

